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Officers 2019/2020 

 

 

President 

Chris Davies 

 

Board members 

Chris Davies, Ross Bond, Michelle Campbell, Ian Litchfield, Andrew Bell resigned, replaced by Neville 

Bamford, Michelle Towersey resigned, replaced by Michael Williams  

 

Executive Officer 

Des Topp  
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Our purpose 

is to support the membership and increase golf and other club management capabilities across 

New Zealand through the provision of training, resources, network, and support 

 

 

 

Our vision 

is to support the leading sporting delivery of golf and club management in New Zealand 

 

 

 

Our underpinning association values are: 

 EXCELLENCE I PROFESSIONALISM I INTEGRITY I POSITIVITY 
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Junior Golf at club level – building the future of our sport 
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Notice of 2020 Annual General Meeting 

To be held on Tuesday 13, October 2020, at 10.00am at  
Pakuranga Golf Club 199 Botany , Botany, Auckland 

 
Agenda and Business 

1. Welcome, In Attendance/Apologies 

2. Confirmation of Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting – Tuesday 15, October 2019 

3. Matters Arising 

4. President’s and Financial Report – Mr Chris Davies 

5. Notices of Motion 

A notice of motion has been received. For an explanation refer to the attached sheet. 

6. Election of Officers – not required 

The Golf Managers Association of New Zealand (GMANZ) Executive Board comprises SEVEN (7) ordinary 

members including FIVE (5) representatives appointed by their branches.  

Appointed:  

- Northern Branch- Auckland/North Harbour/Northland – Ian Litchfield – Pukekohe GC,  

- Bay of Plenty/Waikato Branch – Michelle Towersey – Resigned replaced by Michael Williams Mount 

Maunganui GC,  

- Central Branch – Ross Bond – Shandon GC,  

- Northern South Island Branch – Andrew Bell – Clearwater GC resigned replaced by Neville Bamford – 

Harewood GC. 

- Sothern South Island Branch - Vacant 

Two independent representatives appointed at the 2019 GMANZ Annual General Meeting  

Chris Davies – Remuera GC and Michelle Campbell Hastings GC are one year into their two-year terms and 

offer themselves for re-election. 

7. Executive Officer Update 

8. General Business 
9. The AGM of the Northern Branch of the Golf Managers Association will precede the AGM and an industry 

forum will follow the AGM. 
 

Notice of items of general business must be advised in advance of the meeting to the Executive Officer 

eo@gmanz.co.nz by 5.00pm Friday 2, October 2020. 

 

Des Topp 

Executive Officer 

September 4, 2020 
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Notices of Motion 

For consideration at the Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 13, October 2020 
 

The following motion has been received: 

 

Aim:  

To amend the current clause covering subscriptions to allow the Management Board to set subscriptions 

that are ratified at the following Annual General Meeting 

Moved Chris Davies seconded Ian Litchfield 

Addition and deletion in BOLD 

Deletions 

                       12.0 Annual General Meetings 

Clause 2. 

The business to be conducted at the Annual General Meeting shall include: 

d) Setting subscription levels to be paid by Members for the upcoming year. 

                        Addition 

       12.0 Annual General Meetings 

Clause 2. 

The business to be conducted at the Annual General Meeting shall include: 

d) Ratifying annual subscriptions set previously by the Executive. 

                        Deletion 

13.0     Subscriptions and Finance 

     3. Subscriptions shall be fixed in accordance with clause 12.2.d  

 

                Addition 

                         13.0    Subscriptions and Finance 

      3. Annual subscriptions shall be set by the Board and ratified by members in accordance with clause 12.2.d 

Voting options: In person at the AGM or electronically in which prior notice has been given. Electronic 

voting closes with the Executive Officer eo@gmanz.co.nz by 5.00pm Friday 2,October 2020. 

Des Topp 
Executive Officer 
Date: September 4, 2020 

mailto:eo@gmanz.co.nz
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Member clubs 

 

 Titirangi Golf Club 
 

 Wanganui Golf Club 
 
 

 Wanaka Golf Club 
 
 

 Nelson Golf Club 
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Minutes of Annual General Meeting 

 

10.00am Tuesday 15, October 2019 held at the Remuera Golf Club 120 Abbotts Way, Remuera, Auckland 

Chris Davies (President in the chair) opened the meeting and welcomed those present. 

Present:  

Andrew Bell 
Michelle Campbell 
Emily Davidson 
Chris Davies 
Carl Fenton 
Rowland Griffiths 
Andrew Jackson 
Ian Litchfield 
Sandy March 
Hayden McCallum 
Dean Murphy 
Grant Nicholas 
Thiem Nguyen 
Des Topp 
Dorothy Wallace 
Terry Yacyshen 
Ross Bond 
Peter Talyancich 
Jacob Cameron 
Matt Owen 
Matt Smith 
Kevin Tregunno 
Vaughan Witten 
Tracy Irwin 
Matt Davis 
Apologies: 

Raj Goundon 
Amy Sidford 
Bruce Davies 
Grant Lewis 
Mike Hadley 
Irwin Harvey 
Ann Heap 
Russell Hill 
Travis Gawler 
Neville Bamford 

Simon Diplock 
Linda Swetman 
John Griffin 
Warren Collett 
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Brad Grimmer 
Phil Carew 
Michael Williams 
Leo Barber 
Robert Selley 
Dylan Lindstrom 
Annette Godman 
Matthew Guzik 
Michelle Towersey 
Brendan Allen 
Steven Brindle 
Teresa Doggett 
David Herbert 
Ricky Scammell 
Eric  Woodhead 
Lee-Ann Clark 
Jason Koenigsfeld 
Simon  Diplock 

 

 

Moved Chris Davies/ Ian Litchfield that apologies be accepted. Passed unanimously. 

Confirmation of Minutes: 
Minutes from the previous AGM held on October 10, 2018 at the Millennium Hotel Queenstown, were circulated, and 
accepted. 
Moved Ross Bond/Sandy March that the minutes are a true and correct record of the meeting. Passed unanimously. 
 
Matters arising:  Nil 
Moved Ross Bond/Sandy March that the minutes be accepted. Passed unanimously. 
 
President’s Report 2019:  
Chris Davies referred to his 2018/2019 report and that it be taken as read. 
 

• Individual and club membership increase in numbers – 53%  

• Constitution change will allow the Association to add another branch in the South Island  

• Significant steps in education made during the year including seven members graduating CCM. 80 
members have now commenced BMI study 

• 4 members attended CMAA World Conference – Nashville and 4 attended GMA Conference in Adelaide 

• Planning for 2020 Whole of Golf Conferences in Auckland 3-5 August 2020 under way. 

• Valuable relationships maintained - Dean Murphy and the team at NZ Golf, Des Topp and the team at the 
newly formed Golf Industry Council of New Zealand, Jeff Morgan, Jason Koenigsfeld and the team at 
CMAA, Andrew Gay Jim Cail and the team at GMA. 

• Notice that Michelle Towersey will be stepping down from the Board. Michael Williams GM Mt 
Maunganui GC has expressed an interest to take over the role. Appointment to be confirmed at the next 
branch meeting. 

Sincere votes of thanks were offered to; 

• NZ Golf – Dean Murphy and Carl Fenton 

• The GMANZ Board and members for their support and attendance during the year 

• Des Topp as Executive Officer during the year 

• Our sponsors. NZ Golf, DOT GOLF, Power Turf, Club Car, Asahi, Parkland Products/Yamaha, EZGO, 
Insurance Underwriters. 

 
Adoption of President’s and Financial report: Moved Michelle Campbell/Ross Bond. Seconded. Passed unanimously. 
 
Constitution:      
Des Topp tabled the following amendments to the Constitution and recommended that the Constitution and Rules of 
the Association be amended by making the changes highlighted below to incorporate the following Rules.  
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Motion 1 - Moved C Davies seconded A Bell 

 

Clause 13.0 Subscriptions and Finance 

 

Aim: To introduce a clause covering an annual review of the Association’s accounts. 

Addition in BOLD 

13.7   The finances of the Association shall in each year be reviewed by a member of the Institute of Chartered 

Accountants of New Zealand who shall certify his or her view as to the correctness of the accounts. 

13.8 The reviewer as specified shall be appointed at an Annual General Meeting. 

 

Motion 2: Moved C Davies seconded M Campbell 

Clause 8.0 Executive 

 

Aim:  

To introduce a clause which covers an increase in the number of Ordinary members on the Executive from 6 to 7 and 

relates to the formation of an additional branch of the Golf Managers Association, namely the Otago/Southland branch. 

Additions in BOLD 

8.0   Executive      

The governing body of the Association shall be an Executive. The Executive shall consist of a maximum of seven (7) 

Ordinary Members. 

1.Each Affiliated Branch may appoint one Member from their Branch to represent it on The Executive. If there are less 

than seven Members appointed by Branches, Ordinary Members may be elected to the vacancies by the Members 

present at the Annual General Meeting.  

 

Both motions were voted on electronically and by voice at the Annual General Meeting and were carried unanimously. 

 
Election of Officers 
Election of Officers  

The Golf Managers Association of New Zealand (GMANZ) Executive Board comprises six (6) ordinary members with four 

(4) representatives appointed by their branches.  

Appointed by their branches prior to the Annual General Meeting:  

Northern - Auckland/North Harbour/Northland – Ian Litchfield – Pukekohe GC,  

Bay of Plenty/Waikato – Michelle Towersey – Tauranga GC,  

Central – Ross Bond – Shandon GC,  

South Island – Andrew Bell – Clearwater GC. 

Two independent representatives appointed at the 2018 GMANZ Annual General Meeting Chris Davies – Remuera GC 

and Michelle Campbell Hastings GC, have completed their two-year terms and put themselves forward for re-election. 

There were no other nominations. Their re-election was confirmed by electronic voting and by voice at the annual 

General Meeting. 

 

General business:  
Dean Murphy CEO NZ Golf recognized the work of the Golf Managers Association’s executive and their executive officer 
Des Topp. 
Meeting closed 10.28am. 
Signed as a true and correct record of the meeting: 
 
Chris Davies 
Chairman 
 
Date: …………………… 
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GOLF MANAGERS ASSOCIATION OF NEW ZEALAND INCORPORATED 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30 JUNE 2020 

What looked like being a very successful year coming into 2020 turned into a disaster as the COVID-19 pandemic hit 

home. Cancelled memberships and postponed BMI educational courses destroyed our financial forecasts and left us 

in a precarious position financially.  

Luckily, we have been able to rely on the continued support from our members and wage subsidies. Our key support 

body, NZ Golf again provided valuable assistance and going forward as part of their restructure, and in a joint 

venture with GMANZ, they will provide the Association with substantially enhanced tools in the form of a fully 

funded Golf Workforce Development Manager to assist with the BMI Education programme for our club managers.  

Covid-19 also  knocked our ability to engage in person with our members by way of our regular network meetings 

however, the advent of ZOOM proved to be of tremendous benefit to all as we traversed the rather unusual 

situation of having no golf course maintenance and no players out on our courses. Through some outstanding work 

by NZ Golf and Sport NZ we were able to recover the situation, implement new rules around engagement  and return 

to normal. 

Zoom meetings also allowed us to put together regular get-togethers with some key industry advisers and in a more 

light -hearted manner enjoy a number of Friday night Happy Hours. 

One benefit of the COVID-19 pandemic has been the huge increase in golf popularity. New membership applications, 

green fee income and rounds played have all been at levels not seen for many years. Collectively this has resulted in 

many clubs recovering their financial position well in advance of post Covid forecasts. Long may the upswing 

continue.  

Membership 

We recorded a slight drop in Association membership with COVID-19 having an adverse effect on numbers. We see 

this as a temporary situation as clubs recover from the pandemic. A strategy is being worked on to identify how the 

Association can better interact with many smaller rural clubs that would benefit from the services the Association 

offer. 

Current membership as at 30 June 2020 

Category 2017 2018 2019 2020 

1. Life members  1 1 1 1 

2. Clubs over 1000 members 5 7 7 7 

2. Clubs 0 - 999 members 45 48 45 44 

3. Clubs 0 - 499 members 32 35 46 47 

4. District Associations 5 6 6 7 

5. BMI members 12 13 15 13 

6. Overseas members 1 0 1 1 

7. NZ Golf 11 13 14 13 

8. Associate 2 2 3 3 

9.Sponsors 3 3 6 6 
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TOTAL 116 128 144 142 

 

Education 

Education continues to play an important role within the Association’s affairs and it is pleasing to report that since 

inception in 2015, the Club Management Association of America (CMAA) endorsed BMI educational programme has 

seen 90 club managers participate in various courses and today, we can now recognise our first successful students 

who graduated Certified Club Manager CCM in July 2019. 

Our warmest congratulations go to: Grant Lewis CCM, CEO Canterbury Golf, Travis Gawler CCM, GM Hamilton Golf 

Club, Lesley MacDonald CCM, Ian Litchfield CCM, GM Pukekohe GC, Michelle Campbell CCM, GM Hastings GC, Grant 

Nicholas CCM, Clubhouse Manager Remuera GC, Warren Collett CCM,  GM Manawatu Golf Club.  

A number who graduated were able to travel to Dallas for the CMAA World Conference to receive their Certifications 

in front of the 2500 CMAA delegates attending – another success for a small country like ours matching the big boys! 

 

CCM graduates at the CMAA World Conference Dallas 2020 

 

L to R: Warren Collett CCM General Manager Manawatu Golf Club, Michelle Campbell CCM General Manager Hastings 

Golf Club, Grant Nicholas CCM Operations Manager Remuera Golf Club, Ian Litchfield CCM General Manager Pukekohe 

Golf Club. 

COVID-19 played havoc with our plans to hold further courses in 2020 including BMI General Manager/Chief 

Operating Officer and BMI Food and Beverage Management courses. However, we were able to reschedule BMI 

General Manager/Chief Operating Officer course in July but a return to Alert Level 2 put paid to holding BMI Food 

and Beverage Management which was postponed indefinitely until Auckland returns to Alert level 1. 
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In late July we had 8 managers successfully complete the BMI General Manager/Chief Operating Officer course. 

BMI General Manager/Chief Operating Officer class of 2020 

 

 
Richard Nauck – General Manager Titirangi Golf Club, Matthew Owen – General Manager Pupuke Golf Club, Karee 
Oates – Relationship Manager – Remuera Golf Club, Neville Bamford General Manager Harewood Golf Club, Hugo 
Littlejohn General Manager Maungakiekie Golf Club, Conal Cooke Golf Shop Manager Remuera Golf Club, Alex Page 
Golf Operations Manager Jacks Point Golf Club, Hayden McCallum General Manager Waitemata Golf Club, Steven Gee 
– presenter. 
 
As mentioned, a very positive decision was made for GMANZ to form a joint venture partnership with NZ Golf to 
promote the concept of a full-time person to manage the education programme for the Association. We are 
delighted to confirm that Stephen Gee well known to many and a presenter of our BMI programme for the last 2 ½ 
years accepted the position. We look forward to an expanded programme in 2021 to cover BMI Courses and both 
national and regional forums and workshops. 
 
With the postponed New Zealand Golf Industry Conference Whole of Golf Conference now set down for 2022 an 
opportunity has  arisen for GMANZ and the NZ Golf Course Superintendents Association to hold a combined 2-day 
Summit and Fine Turf Seminar in Auckland in May/June 2021. The GMANZ Board, being very conscious of health and 
safety, has deemed the Summit will only go ahead at Alert Level 1.The Board also acknowledged member 
participation is critical in these uncertain times and we will be looking for full support of the Summit to ensure its 
success. 
 
 
CMAA World Conference – Dallas 2020  
 
The New Zealand contingent that attended the 2020 World Conference comprised President Chris Davies, Board 

members Ian Litchfield CCM and Michelle Campbell CCM, Past President Warren Collett CCM and Grant Nicholas CCM. 

The highlight being the presentation of CCM certificates to the Kiwis in front of 2500 delegates 

The quality of the speakers was again outstanding while the Trade Show gave all an insight to current trends. Chris 

Davies presented to two sessions – the International Symposium and the International Business forum which gave 

GMANZ the opportunity to update our world-wide colleagues on our activities and educational programme. 
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New Zealand Golf Industry Council - Whole of Golf Conference – Auckland August 2020  

The New Zealand Golf Industry Council brings together parties vitally involved with the running the business of golf in 

New Zealand and comprises NZ Golf, the Professional Golfers Association of New Zealand, the Golf Mangers 

Association of New Zealand, the NZ Golf Course Superintendents Association of New Zealand the Wholesale and Retail 

Golf Association and the NZ tourism sector. The major project of the Council set down for 2020 was the inaugural 

Whole of Golf Conference in August 2020. Initial reaction from the golf industry was very encouraging with many 

sponsors, trade exhibitors and delegates registering. Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 the conference was postponed. 

Plans are now underway to hold the conference, however, whether it will be in 2022 is in the lap of the gods. 

Financials 

The Covid-19 pandemic had  a disastrous effect on our financial performance with BMI Course and sponsorship 

cancellations equating to lost revenue in excess of $35,000.00 and despite successful application for wage subsidies a 

significant negative return for the year is the end result.  

The Board is confident going into the New Year that with continued tight control on expenses, combined with the 

accrued financial benefits from NZ Golf’s appointment of a Golf Workforce Education Manager which will subsidize 

costs associated with the GMANZ educational programme BMI courses plus planned  regular forums and workshops, 

finances can be turned around as per the budget signed off. 

The Board will be working hard to improve the performance of the Association which one must assume will continue 

to be in very tough conditions entirely dependent on the vagaries of COVID-19. 

Partners 

NZ Golf 

 

The Association maintains a very strong working relationship with Dean Murphy and his team at NZ Golf and applaud 

the world class work that they did during COIV-D19 lockdown and the work they are currently doing in the casual golf 

and junior golf space. We always look forward to the rollout of these new initiatives. 

We are pleased to announce that a Memorandum of Understanding between NZ Golf and GMANZ has been signed off 

for a further two years. Of note is NZ Golf’s  decision to fund a Golf Workforce Development Manager to assist with 

the presentation of the BMI educational programme and to manage and run a regular programme of nationwide 

networking meetings, workshops, and forums. Our congratulations go to Stephen Gee, well known to GMANZ as a BMI 

course presenter over the last 2 years, who recently accepted the position. 

NZ Golf Industry Council 

 

Comprising representatives of NZ Golf, NZ PGA, the Golf Managers Association of NZ, the NZ Golf Course 

Superintendents Association, the Wholesale Retail Sporting Goods Association and NZ Golf Tourism the Council has 

now been in operation for 3 years. 

The major focus for all but a full year was the “Whole of Golf Conference” which was to be held in Auckland 3-5 August 

2020. Unfortunately, COVID-19 arrived at the wrong time and caused the indefinite postponement of the conference.  

Work alongside the Department of Conservation continued with a number of initiatives being introduced around 

trapping of pests on golf courses.  
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Club Management of America 

 

Our Association continues to enjoy a close working relationship with CMAA. Their contribution to our BMI education 

programme is enormous and will continue to grow as we move towards our goal of having 20 CMAA BMI qualified 

managers in NZ. 

Unfortunately, COVID-19 has caused the cancellation of the 2021 Annual World Conference in Tampa Florida but 

CMAA is working hard to bring a virtual conference into play. 

Golf Management Australia 

 

We have again worked closely with Golf Management of Australia during the year assisting with their BMI 

programme and working on joint initiatives . 

Unfortunately, COVID-19 has caused the postponement of GMA’s Biennial Conference until 2022. 

 

Thank you 

Members subscription fees and Sponsorship play a big part in balancing our finances and we appreciate the support 

of our members, our sponsors and supporters DOTGOLF, Power Turf, Club Car, EZGO, Golf Industry Central, Asahi 

Beverages, Insurance Underwriters and Parkland Products. 

Special mention must be made of our major financial supporter NZ Golf. They played a huge part in securing early 

access to golf course maintenance under Alert Level 4 lockdown and continued the good work on gaining access for 

club members to play under Alert Levels 2 and 3.The confidence that golfers gained from being able to play the game 

they love in a safe environment during a pandemic has led to significant increases in membership and green fee 

income. 

Also thank you to my fellow board members Ross Bond (Shandon GC), Michelle Campbell CCM (Hastings GC) and Ian 

Litchfield CCM ( Pukekohe GC), Michael Williams(Mt Maunganui GC) and Neville Bamford ( Harewood GC) and 

retiring board members Andrew Bell (Clearwater GC) and Michelle Towersey (Tauranga GC) who stepped down 

during the year. All generously gave of their time voluntarily. 

The work of our Executive Officer Des Topp is very much appreciated. Hindered by many cancellations and 

postponements, Des provided an effective administrative and support role for our member database under very 

trying conditions. He continues to be readily available for advice on educational matters and general club 

management matters. 

Mention should also be made of the help and support that Stephen Gee gave the Association throughout the year. 

He made a significant contribution as the lead presenter to the BMI General Manager Chief Operating Course and 

assisted with the many ZOOM meetings held during lockdown. 
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Summary 

The Golf Managers Association of New Zealand has continued to work diligently towards meeting  the key guidelines 

set down in the pillars of its strategic plan: 

- Membership 

- Training 

- Management  

Scorecard 2020 

1. Membership 

Increase membership and support  
Attend branch meetings  
Develop a support network for managers  
Develop a communications plan  

 

2. Education & Development 

Market BMI programmes  
Maintain close working relationship with CMAA  
Develop club management resource templates  
Develop a mentoring programme  

 

3. Management 

Manage Association financial affairs  
Meet Board reporting requirements  
Meet annual review requirements  
Maintain key stakeholder relationships  

 
On behalf of the Board 
Chris Davies President 
September 14, 2020 
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Members listing as at September 1, 2020 

 
Life member 
Russell Hill 

 
Members 
 

Akarana Golf Club (Steven Heyes) Steven Heyes 

Akarana Golf Club (Raj Goundon) Ray Goundon 

Arrowtown Golf Club (Micah Dickinson) Micah Dickinson 

Auckland Golf Assoc (Jacob Cameron) Jacob Cameron 

Avondale Golf Club (Maggie Wynyard) Maggie Wynyard 

Bay of Plenty Golf (Chris McAlpine) Chris McAlpine 

Bottle Lake Golf Club (Clare Pitt) Claire Pitt 

Boulcott's Farm Heritage Golf Club (Amy Sidford) Amy Sidford 

Cambridge Golf Club (Geoff Pitman) Geoff Pitman 

Canterbury Golf Assoc (Grant Lewis) Grant Lewis 

Chisholm Links Golf Club (Wilson James) Wilson James 

Christchurch Golf Club (Mike Hadley) Mike Hadley 

Clearwater Golf Club Ltd (Peter Randall) Peter Randall 

CMAA - USA (Jason Koenigsfeld) Jason Koenigsfeld 

Cromwell Golf Club (Irwin Harvey) Irwin Harvey 

Dannevirke Golf Club (Miranda Hobbs) Miranda Hobbs 

DOTGOLF (Matt Smith) Matt Smith 

Feilding Golf Club (Ann Heap) Ann Heap 

GMANZ Life member (Russell Hill) Russell Hill 

GMANZ (Des Topp) Des Topp 

Golf Industry Central (Mike Orloff) Mike Orloff 

Golf Tourism New Zealand (Ryan Brandeburg) Ryan Brandeburg 

Gulf Harbour Country Club (Frazer Bond) Frazer Bond 

Gulf Harbour Country Club (Carly Webster) Carly Webster 

Hamilton Golf Club (Travis Gawler) Travis Gawler 

Hanmer Springs Golf Club (Garry Ritsma) Garry Ritsma 

Harewood Golf Club (Neville Bamford) Neville Bamford 

Hastings Golf Club (Michelle Campbell) Michelle Campbell 

Helensville Golf Club (Sandy March) Sandy March 

Hororata Golf Club (David Smith) David Smith 

Howick Golf Club (Rory Moor/Merrilyn Mellows) Rory Moor 

Huapai Golf Club (TBA) TBA  
Jacks Point (John Griffin) John Griffin 

JK's World of Golf (Alan Botha) Alan Botha 
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Kaiapoi Golf Club (Kirsty Lovell) Kirsty Lovell 

Karori Golf Club (Adrian Porter) Adrian Porter 

Lakeview Golf and Country Club (Sue Falconer) Sue Falconer 

Linda Swetman Linda Swetman 

Manawatu Golf Club (Warren Collett) Warren Collett 

Manawatu/Wanganui District Golf Inc. (David Townend) David Townend 

Mangawhai Golf Club (Brad Grimmer) Brad Grimmer 

Manor Park Golf Club Inc (Ange Walsh) Ange Walsh 

Maraenui Golf Club (Phil Carew) Phil Carew 

Martinborough Golf Club (Sue Berger) Sue Berger 

Maungakiekie Golf Club (Hugo Littlejohn) Hugo Littlejohn 

Millbrook Resort (Brian Spicer) Brian Spicer 

Millbrook Resort (Robbie Lacon) Robbie Lacon 

Miramar Golf Club (Garry Smith) Garry Smith 

Mount Maunganui Golf Club (Jimmy Napier) Jimmy Napier 

Mount Maunganui Golf Club Inc. (Michael Williams) Michael Williams 

Muriwai Golf Club (Andrew Jackson) Andrew Jackson 

Napier Golf Club (Mary Moore) Mary Moore 

Nelson Golf Club (Tony Watkins) Tony Watkins 

New Plymouth Golf Club (Neville Maindonald) Neville Maindonald 

Ngaruawahia Golf Club (Peter Arndell) Peter Arndell 

North Golf (Cory Hitchen) Cory Hitchen 

North Shore Golf Club (Richard Jones) Richard Jones 

North Shore Golf Club (Rowland Griffiths) Rowland Griffiths 

North Shore Golf Club (Jason Hunter) Jason Hunter 

NZ Golf (Dayne Bulloch) Dayne Bulloch 

NZ Golf (Carl Fenton) Carl Fenton 

NZ Golf (Dean Murphy) Dean Murphy 

NZ Golf (Emily Davidson) Emily Davidson 

NZ Golf (Jan Rowsell) Jan Rowsell 

NZ Golf (Matt Southerden) Matt Southerden 

NZ Golf (Richard Hudson) Richard Hudson 

NZ Golf (Thiem Nguyen) Thiem Nguyen 

NZ Golf (Mark Webb) Mark Webb 

Ohope International Golf Club (Lee-Ann Clark) Lee-Ann Clark 

Omaha Golf Club (Sue Jury) Sue Jury 

Omanu Golf Club (Scott Meiklejohn) Scott Meiklejohn 

Onewhero Golf Club (Greg Cowie) Greg Cowie 

Otago Golf Club (Shelley Duncan) Shelley Duncan 

Otaki Golf Club (Fiona McBride) Fiona McBride 

Pakuranga Golf Club (Sam Abela) Sam Abela 

Pakuranga Golf Club (Sam Thomas) Sam Thomas 

Palmerston North Golf Club (Norm Rapson) Norm Rapson 

Paraparaumu Beach Golf Club (Leo Barber) Leo Barber 

Pegasus Golf and Sports Club (Aiden Berry) James Devlin 

Poverty Bay Golf Club (David Keown) David Keown 

Pukekohe Golf Club (Ian Litchfield) Ian Litchfield 
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Pupuke Golf Club (Matthew Owen) Matthew Owen 

Redwood Park Golf Club (Hennie Greeff) Hennie Greeff 

Remuera Golf Club (Chris Davies) Chris Davies 

Remuera Golf Club (Grant Nicholas) Grant Nicholas 

Riverside Golf Club (Kat Grinter) Kat Grinter 

Rotorua Golf Club (Peter Spiers) Peter Spiers 

Royal Auckland Golf Club (Justin Rapley) Justin Rapley 

Royal Auckland Golf Club (Robert Selley) Robert Selley 

Royal Wellington Golf Club (Dylan Lindstrom) Dylan Lindstrom 

Russley Golf Club (Giles Beal) Giles Beal 

Shandon Golf Club (Ross Bond) Ross Bond 

St Clair Golf Club (Annette Godman) Annette Godman 

Summerhill Estate Ltd (Tonia Procter)  Tonia Proctor 

Tairua Country Club (Tony Cliff) Tony Cliff 

Tara Iti Golf Club (Matthew Guzik) Matthew Guzik 

Taupo Golf Club (Cliff Morgan) Cliff Morgan 

Tauranga Golf Club (Michelle Towersey) Michelle Towersey 

Te Awamutu Golf Club (TBA) TBA  
Te Puke Golf Club (Scott Evans) Scott Evans 

Templeton Golf Club (Alister McCall) Alister McCall 

The Clubroom (Waitemata GC) Hayden McCallum 

The Hills Golf Club (Brendan Allen) Brendan Allen 

Titahi Golf Club (Tom Campbell) Tom Campbell 

Titirangi Golf Club (Richard Nauck) Richard Nauck 

Waiheke Golf Club (Eric Woodhead) Eric Woodhead 

Waihi Golf Club (David Campbell) David Campbell 

Waikanae Golf Club (Heather Verry) Heather Verry 

Waimairi Beach Golf Club (Wayne Turner) Wayne Turner 

Wainui Golf Club (Terry Yacyshen) Terry Yacyshen 

Wainuiomata Golf Club (Jade McGregor) Jade McGregor 

Waitakere Golf Club (Tony Senior) Tony Senior 

Waitemata Golf Club (Hayden McCallum) Hayden McCallum 

Waitikiri Golf Club (Rod Templeton) Rod Templeton 

Wanaka Golf Club (Kim Badger) Kim Badger 

Wanganui Golf Club (Steven Brindle) Steven Brindle 

Warkworth Golf Club (Michael McEntegart/Bella Boston) Michael McEntegart 

Wattle Downs Golf Club (Kym McCarthy-Watson) Kym McCarthy-Watson 

Weedons Country Club (Jan Rushton) Jan Rushton 

Wellington Golf Association (Steve Weir) Steve Weir 

Whakatane Golf Club (Megan Aldridge) Megan Aldridge 

Whakatipu Junior Golf Club (Simon Boland) Simon Boland 

Whangamata Golf Club (Darren Harpur) Darren Harpur 

Whangaparoa Golf Club (TBA) tba  
Whitford Park Golf Club Inc (Ricky Scammell) Ricky Scammell 

Windross Farm Golf Course (Antonie Els) Antonie Els 
 

 

https://go.xero.com/Contacts/View/47c6f4f4-1a39-41af-abc6-c604eeb611b6


 

20 
 

 
 

Thank you to our principal sponsor 
 

 
 

Our major sponsor 
 

 
Our sponsors and supporters 
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The Hills Golf Club and Millbrook Resort –site of the 101st NZ Open 
 

 

  The Hills 
 
                                                    
                                                     

  Millbrook Resort           
 
 
 
 


